
 

 
 
Ms Nikki Matthews 
Planning Officer, Industry Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 
 
Email to: Nikiki.Matthews@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
Dear Ms Matthews 
 
Notice of Exhibition –  Benedict Penrith Resource Recovery, 46 - 48 Peachtree Road, 
Penrith (SSD 7733) 

 
Reference is made to your correspondence received on 14 July 2017 requesting comment 
from the Heritage Council of NSW (the Heritage Council) for the above proposal. 
 
The proposal seeks approval for: 
 

• construction of a Recycling and Waste Transfer Facility; 
• a processing capacity of 180,000 tonnes of waste per year; and 
• to include the processing and recycling of pre-classified general (non-putrescible) 

waste. 
 

An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS), prepared by ENM Consulting, dated 2 June 2017, 
has been reviewed and the following comments are provided: 
 
The proposed State Significant Development (SSD) site is not within the curtilage of an SHR 
item. The EIS addresses the potential heritage impact for SHR and s170 Register items within 
a 1.2 km radius of the site and finds there are no potential impacts to the heritage items and a 
heritage assessment is not warranted for the proposed development. 

 
The relevant documents have been reviewed and no additional heritage requirements are 
recommended. It is, therefore, considered that further referrals to Heritage Council are not 
required.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above matter, please contact James Quoyle, Heritage 
Officer, at the Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage on telephone 
(02) 9873 8612 or by email: james.quoyle@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Manager, Conservation  
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
14 August 2017 
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